
 

Drinking Water Quality Report for 2018 
Federal regulations require Lake Grove Water District to provide for our customers a yearly report of our 

drinking water quality. We’re very pleased to provide you with this year's Annual Water Quality Report for data 

collected in 2018. We want to keep you informed about the excellent water we have delivered to you over the past year. 

Our goal is and always has been, to provide to you a safe and dependable supply of drinking water. Our water source 

comes from the City of Portland, which primarily gets its water from the Bull Run Reservoir and City of Lake Oswego, 

which gets its water from the Clackamas River. The City of Lake Oswego’s Water Quality Report and the City of 

Portland’s Water Quality Report continue after Lake Grove Water District’s report. We are pleased to report that our 

drinking water is safe and meets federal and state requirements. 

We want our valued customers to be informed about their water utility. If you want to learn more, please attend 

any of our regularly scheduled meetings. They are held the third Monday of every month at 6:00 PM at 15555 Bangy Rd, 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035.  The District office is located at 4550 Kruse Way, Suite 360, Lake Oswego, OR 97035. 

Lake Grove Water District routinely monitors for microbiological constituents in your drinking water and for 

disinfection by-products, according to federal and state laws. In 2017, we started monitoring for lead and copper apart 

from the City of Portland.  While all test results are within the allowable levels, some reporting occurred after reports 

were due to the Oregon Drinking Water Program.  Please review the reports from both the City of Lake Oswego and the 

City of Portland. The test results demonstrate the high quality of the water we purchase from each of those cities. All 

drinking water, including bottled drinking water, may be reasonably expected to contain at least small amounts of some 

constituents. It's important to remember that the presence of these constituents does not necessarily pose a health risk.  

The residual of disinfection by-products was well below the Maximum Contaminate Level (MCL) of 80 parts per billion 

(ppb). On the basis of our own testing no contaminated water from Portland was introduced into our distribution 

system. 

  



Lake Grove Test Results 

Variable 
Amount Detected 

MCL MCLG 
Possible Source 

of Contamination Minimum Maximum 

Microbiological Contaminants 

Total Coliform 
Bacteria 

N/D N/D 0 0 
Naturally present 

in the 
environment 

Fecal Coliform 
and E.coli 

N/D N/D 0 0 
Human and 
animal fecal 

waste 

 

Contaminant MCL MCLG 
Maximum 
Detected 
(Average) 

Violation Yes/No 
Source of 

Contamination 

TTHM 80 ppb 0 19.2 No 
By-product of 
drinking water 

chlorination 

HAA5 60 ppb 0 11.6 No 
By-product of 
drinking water 

chlorination 

 

Contaminant Action 
Level 

Date Range Number of 
Samples 

90th Percentile 
Level (mg/L) 

Violation 
Yes/No 

Possible Source of 
Contamination 

Lead 0.015 May 2018 20 0.0080 No Home plumbing 

Copper 1.300 May 2018 20 0.0640 No Home plumbing 

Lake Grove Water District had one reporting violation in 2018. 

 

Water Quality Reports from the City of Portland and the City of Lake Oswego are on the following pages. 



 





 





 































 


